
Island Point Condos No. 1 
 
Minutes of meeting 7/20/2021 
 
Call to Order at 6:03 PM by President Mary Guiffreda. 
 
Roll Call- Mary Guiffreda, President; Luz Camacho, Vice President; Karel Rolli, Secretary 
 
Confirmation that meeting was posted on bulletin boards and elevators on 7/17/21at 11:00 
PM. 
 
Mary brought up the following items: 

1. The pool lock and rear gate have been damaged.  It should be locked from dusk to 
dawn. Replacement parts need to be ordered. The back door to the pool can’t be used. 
Sign to be put up. 

2. Unit 506 needs to be notified that he can’t leave debris in the hallway. 
3. Elevator is down again. Need to find out what is causing the problems in addition to the 

Incorrect usage by contractors. Tim said there is a customer portal that we can access to 
see the history of the service reports for ourselves. He will get the ID and password and 
give to the Board. 

  
O.E. Olsen & Associates, INC. Report – February 24, 1998 (copy is included in these minutes) 
The purpose of the meeting for 7/20/21 was to discuss the Olsen report from 1998 regarding 
the water mitigation of the south masonry wall and the windows in the west wall of 644 Island 
Way-Bay House. The stated purpose of the inspection was to determine, if possible, the cause 
of the leaking that occurred in that part of the building. 
 
The Olsen Report was read by Mary and discussion followed. Questions asked by unit owners 
included: 

1. Was the repair suggested in the report ever done and were the windows replaced. 
Answer was no. The weep holes were cleaned out in case of hurricane and metal was 
bolted over the weep holes to stop the water intrusion. 

2. When was the last time the building was painted and who was the contractor in case 
there is still a warranty? Answer is- It was last painted in 2009 and the warranty has 
expired. 

3. Mary requested that a copy of the Olsen report be included in the minutes for this 
meeting (7/20/21) 

Other Items Discussed 
 
The bottoms of the bump outs on the first floor got wet and water got behind the boxes. We 
need to ask David Asner if the bottoms of the bump outs are rusting. 
 

Richard Beninati (405) stated that he has some leaks in his walls when it rains. Discussion  
regarding Dri-lock use in prior years. 



 
Water issues with the Side Entrance and 8th floor as well as Cracks near the wall in the pool area  
were discussed. 
 
Board is planning to get three Structural engineer estimates. Cost could be as much as $20,000. 
 
Richard Beninati asked if the Board knew the amount of the assessments so he could plan on  
the expense. Answer was: The final proposal numbers are being submitted and the unit total  
should be close to the numbers on the list of proposal expenses. 
 
Richard also asked questions regarding the boat lift and his slip as he is selling his boat. Also  
asked question about unit rental and how many units are currently rented.  Three are currently  
rented out of 9 available to be rented. 
 
Unit 506 owner asked questions about painting, power washing damage and who decides if  
there is an assessment and what the per unit assessment amount will be. Answer is the Board  
decides both. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:14 PM. Motion by Mary, seconded by Luz. 
 
Next Board Meeting is Monday 7/26/21 at 6:00 PM. 
 



 
 



 
 


